13 May 2006

Sir,

We must take issue with the latest of Richard Wray's articles on

journal publishing (Guardian, Thursday 11 May).

Far from being "in the 19th century", the journal publishing industry,

which employs 35,000 people in Europe alone and is an especially

strong contributor to UK trade figures, has been at the forefront of the

the digital revolution. The entire industry has been completely and 

successfully transformed from a paper-based to an electronic one in

the course of just over a decade, and has been one of the most dynamic in embracing e commerce.

To suggest as many commentators do (including one quoted in

Thursday's article) that the public purse is "paying twice" for research

confuses the costs of doing research with its publication. No one

suggests that state funding of the Olympics should mean free tickets

to attend it. Equally grants to date in science have paid for the research not its publication.
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